From: Judith Ward 
Sent: 20 April 2017 12:24
To: Bob Neville
Subject: 17/00316/F land S of Blackwood Place and Molneux Drive

Hi Bob

I’ve made a return site visit.

I object to this in principle. SUDS should be located within the development and form part of the open space. This development does not have large amounts of open space.

At present the shelterbelt planting to the NE  completely screens the housing development from almost all viewpoints in the vicinity to the W,S and E . Cutting an 8m wide swathe through it will open up views into the site. I don’t agree that the break in the tree belt lines up with LEAP and feeder road. The thumbnail on DWG15031-100S104 (i) F shows housing behind the opening. 

The maximum height of the bund is approximately 3.75m which is not an insignificant feature in this gently undulating landscape. The shape will create a ‘dam’ with a flat top which is very artificial in profile and appearance.

The Visual Impact Statement is concise and readable. I agree with the choice of viewpoints analysed. While I agree that the significance would be minor adverse from VP1 and VP3. From VP2 the impact is moderate.

The lack of a drawing with proposed and existing contours which join the existing contours does not help my understanding of the extent of the earthworks required.  I would suggest that the earthworks will extend beyond the area shown.

I don’t understand what use a timber trip rail will be on the periphery of the pond.

Kind regards

Judith

    

Judith Ward

Landscape Planning Officer

Cherwell District & South Northants Councils
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